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ANNUAL MEETING REPORT. 

The Sixth Annual Meeting of the Society was held at the Old P.O. on 
Wednesday,September 20th. Twenty seven members attended, the best attendance 
for some years. There were also a number of apologies. 

All office bearers and committee members were returned with the addition 
of Mrs. Saynor to the Committee. We welcome her to this office. 

The office of Secretary is still vacant -- Any offers ? 
Guest speaker Peter Murray gave an interesting account of the source material 

being currently used in the writing of the History of Caulfield. He inantioned that 
there were a number of early Caulfield citizens who were worthy of research. 

NEW MEMBERS, 

We welcome the following to the Society - 

Mr. H. Head 
Miss Catomore 
Mr. & Mrs. I. Baker 
Caulfield-Malvern Library Service (Corporate N/ship). 

DONATION. 

We thank Mr. & Mrs. Matthews for their donation of $10.00. 

TRAM SHELTER. 

The tramahelter at the corner of Hawthorn and Dandenong Rds. is of some 
interest to the Society. This seems to be the only surviving shelter of a number 
built at the main intersections along Dandenong Rd. toward Windsor. 

Robert Green informs us that the Dandenong Rd. tramline was opened on the 
19/11/1911 and the Hawthorn Rd. tramline on 12/4/1913. Was this shelter built 
about this time or later ? 

Can any member help with further information ? 
The shelter appears to be in excellent condition and we taken several 

photographs for the Society 's records. 

NEXT MEETING. 

Our last meeting for the year will be held on Wednesday next, November 15th 
at 8 pm. at the Old Post Office. 

Mr. & Mrs J. Pellet will show us slides of their recent trip to France vth 
particular reference to preservation of historical material. 

HISTORICAL MATERIAL. 

Members are requested to be on the look-out for historical material, partic- 
ularly from older homes in the district. Old directories, photographs, newspapers, 
subdivision advertisements etc. are often unthinkingly destroyed. These are of 
value to the Society for reference and research. 

SUBSCRIPTIONS 

A further reminder that Membership Subscriptions are now due and payable - 
Single $3, Family $5. If you have not recently paid please accept this reminder 
and mail your 'sub' to 

The Caulfield Historical Society 
Box 202 P.O. 
SOUTH CAULFIELD 3162. 

HOPE TO SEE YOU AT THE MEETING NEXT WEDNESDAY EVENING. L 
STOP PRESS - CAULFIELD COMMUNITY DAY - SUNDAY DECEMBER 10th. THE SOCIETY HOPES 
TO HAVE A STAND AS WE DID LAST YEAR BUT THERE ARE SOME DIFFICULTIES TO &VERCOME U 


